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-----Original Message----- 
From: Steve Denison [mailto:sdenison@rap.midco.net]  
Sent: Thursday, September 06, 2007 12:56 PM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: Comments made at Planning Meeting September 6, 2007 

Steve A. Denison 
1316 Panorama Circle 
Rapid City, SD 57701 
 
Request for non-approval of the TIF request made by Lestrange and Whittingham for 
Dakota Market Canyon Market Place. 
 
It is my concern that with the proposed site prep-work and future construction on the 
Southwest Quarter of Section 23 and Northwest Quarter of Section 26, Township 1 
North, Range 7 East, latitude 44-0134.1770, longitude 103-14-32.5123, Pennington 
County, South Dakota not enough impact assessment has been done to mitigate future 
problems with drainage in the Enchanted Hills Commons area and fishery or the eventual 
impact to the Rapid Creek. 
 
The proposed project will have an impact on the adjacent drainage owned by the 
homeowners of the development I live in. As a homeowner, my family and I are part 
owners of the pond and associated wetland area in the draw bottom of our commons area. 
This pond is a viable watershed fed by two active springs that flow year round in an area 
of the proposed fill. These spring areas are an important source of water for the wildlife 
(deer, turkeys, coyotes, birds, and raptors) that inhabit the wooded and wetland area. Our 
pond has a self-sustaining population of fish and associated wetland wildlife. The pond 
provides fishing for the families and children of the development as well as a great 
swimming hole, like yesteryears. The commons area also includes an area that is upland 
wooded and similar to the wooded draws along the Missouri River drainage. I question if 
Lestrange & Whittingham have a storm water construction plan that will control impacts 
to our wetland area. Project plans I have looked at propose removal of natural vegetation 
and putting in 33 acres of paved parking lot. With the removal of all the natural 
vegetation storm run-off will go from 23% to 90-95%, which will be added to the run off 
from the adjacent highway. Constructed holding basins should be capable of holding at 
the least the run off for a 500-year event, like the June 9, 1972 storm especially in light of 
the recent flood events in Piedmont and Hermosa areas. These holding ponds should be 
constructed at the least to contain the runoff from an 8” per rainfall event. Not only am I 
as a homeowner concerned with runoff retention, I have concerns with the water quality 
in these holding ponds. Included with this run-off will be the associated parking lot oil 
and grease, Mg-Na-Ca (parking lot sanding material), ethylene glycol (vehicle 
antifreeze), TSS (total suspended solids) & TDS (total dissolved solids) from parking lot 
sanding materials. These pollutants have the potential to damage plants and impact 
wildlife around the pond/wetland areas. Not only should these ponds hold a 500-year 
event without failing they should be lined with Bentonite clay and this topped with a 
rubber membrane to prevent lateral movement of runoff. The reason for this is the under 
burden soil is mostly clays and shale tipped on edge due to the Black Hills uplift. 
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Because of the potential for these soil plates slip and slide as they get wet the increased 
wetting from the ponds can cause slough failure events.  Example: The north end of 
Skyline drive a few years ago when several house were sliding down the hill. They are on 
the same soil type as the proposed development. 
 
One of the other concerns is that in 1992 Coleman-Frizzell Company, now Black Hills 
Gold Jewelry by Colman applied for and received a permit to construct several Class V 
shallow injection wells. These wells are located across the highway from the proposed 
sight of earth clearing, grading, cut, fill and blasting. My concern is with the blasting. 
Will these blast cause tremors large enough to cause bedrock fractures that will allow the 
commercial facilities waste to move laterally across the highway and into our drainage or 
the drainage adjacent to NAU? Is the contractor aware of these wells or the wells located 
at the Stamper gold company? Has anyone on the TIF committee seen any of the required 
annual reports or analysis that is required to be done semi-annually? 
 
  I also would request that an environmental impact study be conducted on the impacts of 
the proposed development to the recharge of the Inya Kara, aquifer. How will these 
impacts be mitigated as related to the Rapid City drinking water source? Along with this 
impact study, I would request that the impact to the Rapid Creek watershed be studied. 
Even though this drainage area is several miles from Rapid Creek, it is eventually 
impacted.  
  
Included with the developed area is the removal of the wooded areas. These wooded 
areas within the proposed area provide habitat for the resident deer and turkeys as well as 
a year round population of Great Horned owls that stop and raise young in nest areas that 
have been in use for the 24 years I have owned my lot and home. It is a real treat to listen 
to the owls in the early morning when going to the paper box to get the daily paper.  Just 
about any day it is also possible to see raptors and scavengers circle on the updrafts from 
the canyon. As far as I have been able to determine no survey has been for endangered or 
threatened species, historic properties, i.e. Indian plant collection sites on the Medicine 
Ridge portion, as well as the proposed development area. 
 
The dense wooded bottom areas provide thermal cover in the winter as well as cooling 
bedding areas during the hot days of summer for wildlife. Some of the areas of the 
canyon have cliff areas that provide roosting and breeding areas for bats and swallows. 
With the loss of these bats and swallows, the population of mosquitoes (possibly carriers 
of West Nile Virus) will increase. Will the loss of this wildlife habitat increase the 
number of deer in the city and along the Highway 16 hill? How many more dollars will 
the city have to spend to eliminate nuisance deer? 
 
It is very apparent that this project is not been well thought out concerning the 
environmental impacts. Some of the homeowners in the Enchanted Hills development 
received notices from the Army Corps of Engineers about a pending permit. The Corps 
requested comments from the public, Federal, State and local agencies to evaluate the 
impacts of this project. Comments were to be used to determine if there was a need to 
hold a public hearing. None of the respondents has received any information from the 



Corps of Engineers concerning any information that may have been collected and no 
public hearing has been scheduled. As this project will affect us, I feel the need for a 
public hearing with the Corps of Engineers before any TIF is approved, or movement of 
soil or construction is started. 
  
Why should we as Tax Payers pay for the soil movement proposed. 
  
Hydrology and soil information was obtained from the USGS Rapid City, SD office 
through personal communication. 
  
Steve Denison 
 

 
 
  
 



-----Original Message----- 
From: stephens@rapidnet.com [mailto:stephens@rapidnet.com]  
Sent: Thursday, September 06, 2007 4:19 PM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: TIF? tsk tsk!! 

To All members: 

When I bought my 10 acres in Enchanted Hills in 1982, friends thought I was out of my mind 
wanting to live "in the country" far from the grocery store, etc. They asked if I would even be able 
to get electricity out there on the prairie. 

Those were the good old days! 

Now I feel like every reason I bought out there in the first place is coming back to haunt me 
because the city sees only $ revenue in allowing more and more high dollar business deals to 
occur in Highway 16. My taxes have continued to increase based on the housing developments 
that are surrounding me from all directions. The more that commercial ventures take over the 
land along Highway 16, the more the property values increase. Where's my TIF? 

The Enchanted Hills commons area is one of the last remaining virgin acreages in our district and 
has become home to wildlife that have already been run out of their habitat since city annexation. 
Personally, I like my turkeys, my deer, my mountain lion, and the bobcat who peers in my patio 
doors on Thanksgiving Day. Do I dare admit I have a natural stock pond on my acreage? Or will 
some developer want city assistance to deem my property "blighted" land so they can build a 
resort around my water? 

I scraped and saved for 10 years before I could finally afford (on a teacher's salary) to buy land 
near Rapid City where my horses could roam. I welcomed the open land, the lack of neon 
lighting, the sounds of frogs and crickets in the evening and minimal highway noise after the 
tourist traffic din wanes. I like thinking I am still in a relatively small-business area, some of which 
were there before I was. 

"NOT IN MY BACKYARD" sounds so cliché. But Enchanted Hills IS a neighborhood of backyards 
and mega-store development does not belong in anyone's back yard!  Not within the inner city 
and not within Rapid City metro residential. 

Imagine how you would feel if my magic wand moved the entire Rushmore Mall complex right 
across the street from YOUR house. Be afraid. Be very, very afraid! 

Thank you, 

Sunny Stephens    4770 Enchanted Pines Drive     Rapid City, SD 57701 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Bill Dambowy [mailto:bdambowy@rap.midco.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, September 12, 2007 8:17 PM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: Presentation to planning commission on September 6, 2007 

September 12, 2007 
Rapid City Planning Commission 
RE:  Dakota Canyon Marketplace 
  
Bill Dambowy 
5124 Ridgeview Rd. 
Rapid City, SD  57701 
  
  
One month ago I decided to look into TIF to find out what all the buzz was about.   
I did not anticipate what I would find.  The following identifies some of my concerns. 
  
    1.   How extremely uninformed I was. 
  
    2.   How Rapid City has handed out TIF's like they were candy to children. 
          Rapid City has more TIF's than all other communities in the state combined. 
          Multiple times more. 
  
    3.   Created in 1978 with original intent to encourage developers to build infrastructure, 
          low income housing, etc. by offering tax incentives to go into blighted areas, where 
          they weren't likely to go otherwise, without an incentive.  ORIGINAL INTENT was 
          for PUBLIC PROJECTS NOT private enterprise. 
  
    4.   Under General Rules of the TIF Program #3 " The Developer is responsible for 
          acquiring all necessary financing.  The City assumes no responsibility for the 
          repayment of any loan or bond BEYOND the tax allocations outlined in the 
          PROJECT PLAN."  That amount equals $16.6 million for this project alone. 
  
    5.   Most APPALLING piece came from the minutes of the August 3, 2007 meeting  
          of the TIF Committee in which it recommended approval "with blight identified 
          as the steep and uneven terrain of the property and the soils and subsurface that 
          are not appropriate for building."  In my opinion this is the most egregious over- 
          stepping of the guidelines put forth by TIF ever. 
  
Surely, there is a more appropriate location for this project or a more suitable development 
for this area that would not require moving thousands and thousands of yards of dirt, rock  
and soil.   
  
I, like many of my neighbors, enjoy the raw natural beauty of this canyon and that's why I 
moved here 5 years ago. 
  
You as the planning commission speak for all citizens, both informed and uninformed.   
Please vote this project down. 
  
Respectfully, 
Bill Dambowy 
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